My dear Chester,

Thank you for your letter and your enclosure to Fred

Mosteller. I particularly wish to visit Harvard again, since 21

years ago they were good enough to bestow an honorary doctorate

on me on the occasion of their tercentenary, and I have not

managed to make an opportunity of visiting the Yard in the inter
vening 21 years. I suppose a short visit to Raleigh might even

mitigate the rigours of a New England winter, but perhaps it is

cold everywhere at that time of year. No lectures will be needed

in the Virgin Islands!

Sincerely yours,